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MEMORANDUM: LORD MAYOR 
DEPUTY LORD MAYOR 
ELECTED MEMBERS 

30 YEAR GREATER HOBART PLAN

Meeting: City Planning Committee Meeting date: 9 May 2022 

Raised by: Alderman Behrakis 

Question: 

Can the Director advise what involvement the Council has had in the drafting of the 
document? Before the document was signed off by the Lord Mayor what actual input 
into the contents was provided by elected members? 

Response: 

Council staff have been involved in a working group which has provided supporting 
information and reviewed various drafts of the plan. The plan is yet to be endorsed by 
the Greater Hobart Committee of which the Lord Mayor is a member.  The draft plan 
was released for consultation for a seven week period ending 27 June 2022. During 
this period a workshop was held with City of Hobart elected members. This was 
facilitated by the Department of State Growth along with the Executive Officer for the 
Greater Hobart Strategic Partnership. As elected members would recall, a 
submission was considered by the City Planning Committee on 20 June and 
endorsed by full Council on 27 June. The City’s submission will be considered by the 
Greater Hobart Committee along with other submissions prior to the plan being 
endorsed.   

Elected members may also recall that a ‘Draft MetroPlan’ workshop was held with 
elected members and representatives from the Department of State Growth in the 
Lady Osborne Room in August 2021. An additional ‘MetroPlan Update’ workshop 
with elected members was held online in February 2022. 
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Neil Noye 
DIRECTOR CITY LIFE 

Date: 1 August 2022 
File Reference: F22/45039; 13-1-10 

As signatory to this report, I certify that, pursuant to Section 55(1) of the Local 
Government Act 1993, I hold no interest, as referred to in Section 49 of the Local 
Government Act 1993, in matters contained in this report. 


